
March 2020 
Activities Report 

● The winter sports seasons ​have come to a close.  Each team represented our school district in 
outstanding fashion.  We would especially like to congratulate the following individuals who were 
honored for their efforts: 

 
Girls’ Basketball 
Carlee Rochford 1st Team All-Conference 

Carlee Rochford was selected to the 2020 IGCA 3A All-District Team for the Northeast District. 
Carlee was also named to the IGCA Class 3A All-Region Team. 

Kaylee Eggerichs 2nd Team All-Conference 
Alexa Wemark Honorable Mention 
 
Boys’ Basketball 
Drake Wemark 2nd Team All-Conference 
Conner Rochford Honorable Mention 

 
Wrestling 
Hunter Pesek State Qualifier (152 lbs.)  
Carson Babcock 4th place at state (160 lbs.) 
Jacob Reicks 6th place at state (182 lbs.) 
Evan Rosonke State Champion (195 lbs.) 
 

● Boys’ and girls’ track​ are now underway.  The girls’ have 23 participants and the boys’ have 31 
participants.  This year we will host track meets on the following dates: 
April 16th, April 20th, and May 4th. 

● Girls’ golf/Boys’ golf/​Soccer​ ​will all start on March 16th. 
● Trapshooting​ started on March 3rd.  They have 27 participants. 
● The ​Parade of Bands​ was held on March 9th. (230 admissions) 
● The ​Individual State Speech​ contest was cancelled on Saturday, March 14th at Starmont High 

School.  The following students would have represent New Hampton High School in the following: 
JV-Catherine Pethoud (Lit Program), Ethan Rosonke (Public Address), AJ Vetter, Joslyn Plagman 
(acting), Elliot Throndson (After Dinner Speaking) Grace Burrett, Zoe Worple, Jacob Reicks (original 
oratory) Michaela Schwickerath, Natalie Marr (Improvisation) Zoe Worple (poetry)  

○ All-State Speech Festival was to be held on March 30 at UNI in Cedar Falls. 
● The ​Jazz Band​ held a jazz dessert concert on March 6th, 2020 at 7:00 PM in the high school cafeteria. 
● The ​Variety Show​ will be held on Monday, April 6, 2020 starting at 7:00 PM. 
● The ​Solo and Small Ensemble Festival​ will be held on Saturday, April 4, 2020 at Oelwein.  Many 

talented musicians and vocalists will be representing our school on that day. 
 
 

Submitted by Bradley Schmitt 


